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HE MISSISSIPPI A BIBLIOGRAPHICAL ACCOUNT WITH A FAC SIMILE OF THE MAP
Thou that wast absent from my stead, yet still with me didst bide, iii. 46..?STORY OF THE THIEF AND THE WOMAN..Fourteenth Officer's
Story, The, ii. 183..? ? ? ? ? And if into the briny sea one day she chanced to spit, Assuredly the salt sea's floods straight fresh and sweet would
grow..? ? ? ? ? f. The King's Son who fell in Love with the Picture dcccxciv.When King Shah Bekht heard this, he said, "Most like all they say of
the vizier is leasing and his innocence will appear, even as that of the pious woman appeared." Then he comforted the vizier's heart and bade him
go to his house..? ? ? ? ? k. The Vizier's Son and the Bathkeeper's Wife dcccclxxxviii.Then they returned to Dinarzad and displayed her in the fifth
dress and in the sixth, which was green. Indeed, she overpassed with her loveliness the fair of the four quarters of the world and outshone, with the
brightness of her countenance, the full moon at its rising; for she was even as saith of her the poet in the following verses:.When the prefect saw
this, he said, "By Allah, the captain is excused!" Then my comrades came round about me and sprinkled water on my face, [till I came to myself,]
when I arose and accosting the Cadi, who was covered with confusion, said to him, "Thou seest that suspicion is fallen on thee, and indeed this
affair is no light matter, for that this woman's family will assuredly not sit down under her loss." Therewith the Cadi's heart quaked and he knew
that the suspicion had reverted upon him, wherefore his colour paled and his limbs smote together; and he paid of his own money, after the measure
of that which he had lost, so we would hush up the matter for him. (106) Then we departed from him in peace, whilst I said in myself, "Indeed, the
woman deceived me not.".? ? ? ? ? Great in delight, beloved mine, your presence is with me; Yet greater still the miseries of parting and its
bane..Patience, Of the Advantages of, i. 89..? ? ? ? ? This is my saying; apprehend its purport, then, and know I may in no wise yield consent to that
thou dost opine..I marvel for that to my love I see thee now incline, iii. 112..? ? ? ? ? h. The Old Woman, the Merchant and the King dcccxcvi.? ? ?
? ? If in night's blackness thou hast plunged into the desert's heart And hast denied thine eyes the taste of sleep and its delight,.? ? ? ? ? I'll lay Upon
their threshold's dust my cheeks and to my soul,.Learned Man, Khelbes and his Wife and the, i. 301..When the king heard the vizier's story, it
pleased him and he bade him go to his house..May the place of my session ne'er lack thee! Oh, why, iii. 118.So the man returned to his lodging and
going in to his slave-girl, said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, I went out on thine occasion and there met me the young man of Damascus, and he saluted
me and saluteth thee. Indeed, he seeketh to win thy favour and would fain be a guest in our dwelling, so thou mayst let him hear somewhat of thy
singing." When she heard speak of the young Damascene, she gave a sob, that her soul was like to depart her body, and answered, saying, "He
knoweth my plight and is ware that these three days past I have eaten not nor drunken, and I beseech thee, O my lord, by the Great God, to
accomplish the stranger his due and bring him to my lodging and make excuse to him for me.".Then they brought the raft before him and I said to
him, 'O my lord, I am in thy hands, I and all my good.' He looked at the raft and seeing therein jacinths and emeralds and crude ambergris, the like
whereof was not in his treasuries, marvelled and was amazed at this. Then said he, 'O Sindbad, God forbid that we should covet that which God the
Most High hath vouchsafed unto thee! Nay, it behoveth us rather to further thee on thy return to thine own country.' So I called down blessings on
him and thanked him. Then he signed to one of his attendants, who took me and established me in a goodly lodging, and the king assigned me a
daily allowance and pages to wait on me. And every day I used to go in to him and he entertained me and entreated me friendly and delighted in my
converse; and as often as our assembly broke up, I went out and walked about the town and the island, diverting myself by viewing them..? ? ? ? ?
Peace on you, people of my troth! With peace I do you greet. Said ye not truly, aforetime, that we should live and meet?.56. El Mutawekkil and his
Favourite Mehboubeh cccli.He gave not over going and the journey was pleasant to him, till they came to a goodly land, abounding in birds and
wild beasts, whereupon El Abbas started a gazelle and shot it with an arrow. Then he dismounted and cutting its throat, said to his servant, "Alight
thou and skin it and carry it to the water." Aamir answered him [with "Hearkening and obedience"] and going down to the water, kindled a fire and
roasted the gazelle's flesh. Then they ate their fill and drank of the water, after which they mounted again and fared on diligently, and Aamir still
unknowing whither El Abbas was minded to go. So he said to him, "O my lord, I conjure thee by God the Great, wilt thou not tell me whither thou
intendest?" El Abbas looked at him and made answer with the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? l. The Twelfth Officer's Story dccccxxxix.? ? ? ? ? How
many, in Yemameh, (64) dishevelled widows plain! How many a weakling orphan unsuccoured doth remain,.? ? ? ? ? I fear me for my body from
sickness and unrest, Lest of the fear of sev'rance it be betrayed and slain..Meanwhile, his father and mother had gone round about all the islands of
the sea in quest of him and his brother, hoping that the sea might have cast them up, but found no trace of them; so they despaired of finding them
and took up their abode in one of the islands. One day, the merchant, being in the market, saw a broker, and in his hand a boy he was calling for
sale, and said in himself, 'I will buy yonder boy, so I may console myself with him for my sons.' So he bought him and carried him to his house;
and when his wife saw him, she cried out and said, 'By Allah, this is my son!' So his father and mother rejoiced in him with an exceeding joy and
questioned him of his brother; but he answered, 'The sea parted us and I knew not what became of him.' Therewith his father and mother consoled
themselves with him and on this wise a number of years passed..74. The Simpleton and the Sharper ccclxxxviii.? ? ? ? ? It had sufficed me, had thy
grace with verses come to me; My expectation still on thee in the foredawns was bent..? ? ? ? ? Brother of En Numan, with thee lies an old man's
anguish to allay, A graybeard slain, may God make fair his deeds upon the Reckoning-Day!.? ? ? ? ? Were not the darkness (193) still in gender
masculine, As ofttimes is the case with she-things passing fine,.? ? ? ? ? Persist not on my weakliness with thy disdain nor be Treason and breach
of love its troth to thee attributed;.So the thief entered, he and the husband; and when they were both in the chamber, she locked on them the door,
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which was a stout one, and said to the thief, 'Out on thee, O fool! Thou hast fallen [into the trap] and now I have but to cry out and the officers of
the police will come and take thee and thou wilt lose thy life, O Satan!' Quoth he, 'Let me go forth;' and she said, 'Thou art a man and I am a
woman; and in thy hand is a knife and I am afraid of thee.' Quoth he, 'Take the knife from me.' So she took the knife from him and said to her
husband, 'Art thou a woman and he a man? Mar his nape with beating, even as he did with thee; and if he put out his hand to thee, I will cry out and
the police will come and take him and cut him in sunder.' So the husband said to him, 'O thousand-horned, (248) O dog, O traitor, I owe thee a
deposit, (249) for which thou dunnest me.' And he fell to beating him grievously with a stick of live-oak, whilst he called out to the woman for help
and besought her of deliverance; but she said, 'Abide in thy place till the morning, and thou shalt see wonders.' And her husband beat him within
the chamber, till he [well- nigh] made an end of him and he swooned away..Now his parts and fashions pleased the Khalif and the excellence of his
composition and his frankness, and he said in himself, "I will assuredly make him my cup- companion and sitting-mate." So he rose forthright and
saying to Mesrour, "Take him up," [returned to the palace]. Accordingly, Mesrour took up Aboulhusn and carrying him to the palace of the
Khalifate, set him down before Er Reshid, who bade the slaves and slave- girls encompass him about, whilst he himself hid in a place where
Aboulhusn could not see him..Disciple's Story, The, i. 283..STORY OF THE DAMSEL TUHFET EL CULOUB AND ?THE KHALIF HAROUN
ER RESHID..Then Selim turned to Selma and said to her, 'O sister mine, how deemest thou of this calamity and what counsellest thou thereanent?'
'O my brother,' answered she, 'indeed I know not what I shall say concerning the like of this; but he is not disappointed who seeketh direction [of
God], nor doth he repent who taketh counsel. One getteth not the better of the traces of burning by (68) haste, and know that this is an affliction that
hath descended on us; and we have need of management to do it away, yea, and contrivance to wash withal our shame from our faces.' And they
gave not over watching the gate till break of day, when the young man opened the door and their mother took leave of him; after which he went his
way and she entered, she and her handmaid..? ? ? ? ? Yet with perfidiousness (sure Fortune's self as thou Ne'er so perfidious was) my love thou
didst requite.? ? ? ? ? How many a lover, who aspires to union with his love, For all his hopes seem near, is baulked of that whereon he's bent!.? ? ?
? ? For if "Her grave above her is levelled" it be said, Of life and its continuance no jot indeed reck I..? ? ? ? ? Ay, and around Baghdad the
horsemen shalt behold, Like clouds that wall the world, full many a doughty knight,.91. The Loves of Abou Isa and Curret el Ain dclxxviii.When
she had made an end of her song, she cast the lute from her hand and wept till she swooned away, whereupon the Khalif bade carry her to her
chamber. Now he was ravished with her and loved her with an exceeding love; so, after awhile, he again commanded to bring her to his presence,
and when she came, he bade her sing. Accordingly, she took the lute and spoke forth that which was in her heart and sang the following
verses:.SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR..But for the spying of the eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen, i. 50..When the princess heard this her
slave-girl's report, she wept and lamented and was like to depart the world. Then she clave to her pillow and said, "O Shefikeh, I will instruct thee
of somewhat that is not hidden from God the Most High, and it is that thou watch over me till God the Most High decree the accomplishment of
His commandment, and when my days are ended, take thou the necklace and the mantle that El Abbas gave me and return them to him. Indeed, I
deem not he will live after me, and if God the Most High decree against him and his days come to an end, do thou give one charge to shroud us and
bury us both in one grave."."Know, O my lord," answered she, "that I am a maiden oppressed of my father, for that he misspeaketh of me and saith
to me, 'Thou art foul of favour and it befitteth not that thou wear rich clothes; for thou and the slave-girls, ye are equal in rank, there is no
distinguishing thee from them.' Now he is a rich man, having wealth galore, [and saith not on this wise but] because he is a niggard and grudgeth
the spending of a farthing; [wherefore he is loath to marry me,] lest he be put to somewhat of charge in my marriage, albeit God the Most High hath
been bountiful to him and he is a man puissant in his time and lacking nothing of the goods of the world." "Who is thy father," asked the young
merchant, "and what is his condition?" And she replied, "He is the Chief Cadi of the Supreme Court, under whose hand are all the Cadis who
administer justice in this city.".30. Maan ben Zaideh and the Bedouin dxxxii.88. The Mad Lover dclxxiv.Now this island is under the Equinoctial
line; its night is still twelve hours and its day the like. Its length is fourscore parasangs and its breadth thirty, and it is a great island, stretching
between a lofty mountain and a deep valley. This mountain is visible at a distance of three days' journey and therein are various kinds of jacinths
and other precious stones and metals of all kinds and all manner spice-trees, and its soil is of emery, wherewith jewels are wrought. In its streams
are diamonds, and pearls are in its rivers. (208) I ascended to its summit and diverted myself by viewing all the marvels therein, which are such as
beggar description; after which I returned to the king and sought of him permission to return to my own country. He gave me leave, after great
pressure, and bestowed on me abundant largesse from his treasuries. Moreover, he gave me a present and a sealed letter and said to me, 'Carry this
to the Khalif Haroun er Reshid and salute him for us with abundant salutation.' And I said, 'I hear and obey.'.52. The Devout Israelite cccxlviii.? ? ?
? ? Your water I'll leave without drinking, for there Too many already have drunken whilere..Wife, Firouz aad his, i. 209..Now the late king had
left a wife and a daughter, and the people would fain have married the latter to the new king, to the intent that the kingship might not pass out of the
old royal family. So they proposed to him that he should take her to wife, and he promised them this, but put them off from him, (64) of his respect
for the covenant he had made with his former wife, to wit, that he would take none other to wife than herself. Then he betook himself to fasting by
day and standing up by night [to pray], giving alms galore and beseeching God (extolled be His perfection and exalted be He!) to reunite him with
his children and his wife, the daughter of his father's brother..Then he called his servant Aamir and said to him, "Saddle the horses." When the
nurse heard his words and indeed [she saw that] Aamir brought him the horses and they were resolved upon departure, the tears ran down upon her
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cheeks and she said to him, "By Allah, thy separation is grievous to me, O solace of the eye!" Then said she, "Where is the goal of thine intent, so
we may know thy news and solace ourselves with thy report?" Quoth he, "I go hence to visit Akil, the son of my father's brother, for that he hath
his sojourn in the camp of Kundeh ben Hisham, and these twenty years have I not seen him nor he me; wherefore I purpose to repair to him and
discover his news and return hither. Then will I go hence to Yemen, if it be the will of God the Most High.".? ? ? ? ? God knows I ne'er recalled thy
memory to my thought, But still with brimming tears straightway mine eyes were fraught;.Damascus is all gardens decked for the pleasance of the
eyes; For the seeker there are black-eyed girls and boys of Paradise.".Then they spread the ensigns and the standards, whilst the drums beat and the
trumpets sounded, and set out upon the homeward journey. The King of Baghdad rode forth with them and brought them three days' journey on
their way, after which he took leave of them and returned with his troops to Baghdad. As for King El Aziz and his son, they fared on night and day
and gave not over going till there abode but three days' journey between them and Yemen, when they despatched three men of the couriers to the
prince's mother [to acquaint her with their return], safe and laden with spoil, bringing with them Mariyeh, the king's daughter of Baghdad. When
the queen-mother heard this, her wit fled for joy and she adorned El Abbas his slave-girls after the goodliest fashion. Now he had ten slave-girls, as
they were moons, whereof his father had carried five with him to Baghdad, as hath aforetime been set out, and other five abode with his mother.
When the dromedary-posts (125) came, they were certified of the approach of El Abbas, and when the sun rose and their standards appeared, the
prince's mother came out to meet her son; nor was there great or small, old man or infant, but went forth that day to meet the king..29. Maan ben
Zaideh and the three Girls dxxxii.? ? ? ? ? A sun of beauty she appears to all who look on her, Glorious in arch and amorous grace, with coyness
beautified;.38. The Lover who feigned himself a Thief to save his Mistress's Honour dlvii.Jaafer ben Yehya and Abdulmelik ben Salih the
Abbaside, i. 183..128. The Ferryman of the Nile and the Hermit cccclxxix.? ? ? ? ? A good it is to have one's loved ones ever near,.The company
marvelled at this story with the utmost wonderment, and the eleventh officer rose and said, 'I know a story yet rarer than this: but it happened not to
myself..Presently, the king arose from the wine-chamber and taking his wife by the hand, repaired with her to the chamber in which he slept. He
opened the door and entering, saw the youth lying on the bed, whereupon he turned to his wife and said to her, "What doth this youth here? This
fellow cometh not hither but on thine account." Quoth she, "I have no knowledge of him." With this, the youth awoke and seeing the king, sprang
up and prostrated himself before him, and Azadbekht said to him, "O vile of origin, (102) O lack-loyalty, what hath prompted thee to outrage my
dwelling?" And he bade imprison him in one place and the woman in another..57. Werdan the Butcher's Adventure with the Lady and the Bear
cccliii.70. Khusrau and Shirin and the Fisherman dclvi.? ? ? ? ? And troubles, too, forsook us, who tears like dragons' blood, O lordings, for your
absence had wept at every pore..Cook, The Lackpenny and the, i. 9..15. The Cat and the Crow cl.4. The Three Apples xix.When Tuhfeh beheld
this, she called to mind her lord and wept sore and said, 'I beseech God the Most High to vouchsafe me speedy deliverance, so I may return to my
palace and that my high estate and queendom and glory and be reunited with my lord and master Er Reshid.' Then she walked in that garden and
saw in its midst a dome of white marble, raised on columns of black teak and hung with curtains embroidered with pearls and jewels. Amiddleward
this pavilion was a fountain, inlaid with all manner jacinths, and thereon a statue of gold, and [beside it] a little door. She opened the door and
found herself in a long passage; so she followed it and behold, a bath lined with all kinds of precious marbles and floored with a mosaic of pearls
and jewels. Therein were four cisterns of alabaster, one facing other, and the ceiling of the bath was of glass coloured with all manner colours, such
as confounded the understanding of the folk of understanding and amazed the wit..At this Queen Es Shuhba was stirred to exceeding delight and
said, 'Well done, O queen of delight! By Allah, I know not how I shall do to render thee thy due! May God the Most High grant us to enjoy thy
long continuance [on life]!' Then she strained her to her breast and kissed her on the cheek; whereupon quoth Iblis (on whom be malison!), 'Indeed,
this is an exceeding honour!' Quoth the queen, 'Know that this lady Tuhfeh is my sister and that her commandment is my commandment and her
forbiddance my forbiddance. So hearken all to her word and obey her commandment.' Therewithal the kings rose all and kissed the earth before
Tuhfeh, who rejoiced in this. Moreover, Queen Es Shuhba put off on her a suit adorned with pearls and jewels and jacinths, worth an hundred
thousand dinars, and wrote her on a sheet of paper a patent in her own hand, appointing her her deputy. So Tuhfeh rose and kissed the earth before
the queen, who said to her, 'Sing to us, of thy favour, concerning the rest of the sweet-scented flowers and herbs, so I may hear thy singing and
divert myself with witnessing thy skill.' 'Hearkening and obedience, O lady mine,' answered Tuhfeh and taking the lute, improvised the following
verses:.It is said that the most extraordinary of that which happened to Er Reshid was as follows: His brother El Hadi, (153) when he succeeded to
the Khalifate, enquired of a seal-ring of great price, that had belonged to his father El Mehdi, (154) and it came to his knowledge that Er Reshid had
taken it. So he required it of the latter, who refused to give it up, and El Hadi insisted upon him, but he still denied the seal-ring of the Khalifate.
Now this was on the bridge [over the Tigris], and he threw the ring into the river. When El Hadi died and Er Reshid succeeded to the Khalifate, he
came in person to that bridge, with a seal-ring of lead, which he threw into the river at the same place, and bade the divers seek it. So they did [his
bidding] and brought up the first ring, and this was reckoned [an omen] of Er Reshid's good fortune and [a presage of] the continuance of his reign.
(155).When the prince saw her in this plight, he was as a sleeper awakened and said to her, "What hath befallen thee? Set out to me thy case." "God
on thee," answered she, "nevermore send me to Mariyeh, and do thou protect me, so may God protect thee from the fires of hell!" Then she related
to him that which had bedded her with Mariyeh; which when he heard, there took him the shamefastness of the generous and this was grievous
unto him. The love of Mariyeh fled forth of his heart and he said to the nurse, "How much hadst thou of Mariyeh every month?" "Ten dinars,"
the-discovery-of-the-mississippi-a-bibliographical-account-with-a-fac-simile-of-the-map-of-louis-joliet-1674.pdf
Page 3/6

The Discovery Of The Mississippi A Bibliographical Account With A Fac Simile Of The Map Of Louis Joliet 1674

answered she, and he said, "Be not concerned." Then he put his hand to his poke and bringing out two hundred dinars, gave them to her and said,
"Take this for a whole year's wage and turn not again to serve any one. When the year is out, I will give thee two years' wage, for that thou hast
wearied thyself with us and on account of the cutting off of thy dependence upon Mariyeh.".There was once a king of the kings of Hind, who was
goodly of polity, praiseworthy in administration, just to his subjects, beneficent to men of learning and piety and asceticism and devoutness and
worship and shunning traitors and froward folk and those of lewd life. On this wise of polity he abode in his kingship what God the Most High
willed of days and hours and years, and he married the daughter of his father's brother, a beautiful and lovesome woman, endowed with brightness
and perfection, who had been reared in the king's house in splendour and delight. She bore him two sons, the comeliest that might be of boys. Then
came fore-ordained fate, which there is no warding off, and God the Most High raised up against the king another king, who came forth upon his
realm, and all the folk of the city, who had a mind unto evil and lewdness, joined themselves unto him. So he fortified himself against the king and
made himself master of his kingdom, putting his troops to the rout and slaying his guards..(continued)..Rich Man and his Wasteful Son, The, i.
252..? ? ? ? ? O thou my inclining to love him that blamest, Shall lovers be blamed for the errors of Fate?.When it was the time of the evening
meal, the king repaired to the sitting-chamber and summoning the vizier, sought of him the story he had promised him; and the vizier said, "They
avouch, O king, that.? ? ? ? ? For no hand is there but the hand of God is over it And no oppressor but shall be with worse than he opprest..O'er all
the fragrant flowers that be I have the pref'rence aye, ii. 235..Firouz and his Wife, i. 209..There was once, of old days and in bygone ages and times,
a merchant of the merchants of Damascus, by name Aboulhusn, who had money and riches and slaves and slave-girls and lands and houses and
baths; but he was not blessed with a child and indeed his years waxed great; wherefore he addressed himself to supplicate God the Most High in
private and in public and in his inclining and his prostration and at the season of the call to prayer, beseeching Him to vouchsafe him, before his
admittance [to His mercy], a son who should inherit his wealth and possessions; and God answered his prayer. So his wife conceived and the days
of her pregnancy were accomplished and her months and her nights and the pangs of her travail came upon her and she gave birth to a male child,
as he were a piece of the moon. He had not his match for beauty and he put to shame the sun and the resplendent moon; for he had a shining face
and black eyes of Babylonian witchery (2) and aquiline nose and ruby lips; brief, he was perfect of attributes, the loveliest of the folk of his time,
without doubt or gainsaying..Now the merchant's wife aforesaid, who was the nurse of the king's daughter, was watching him from a window,
unknown of him, and [when she heard his verses], she knew that there hung some rare story by him; so she went in to him and said, "Peace be on
thee, O afflicted one, who acquaintest not physician with thy case! Verily, thou exposest thyself unto grievous peril! I conjure thee by the virtue of
Him who hath afflicted thee and stricken thee with the constraint of love-liking, that thou acquaint me with thine affair and discover to me the truth
of thy secret; for that indeed I have heard from thee verses that trouble the wit and dissolve the body." So he acquainted her with his case and
enjoined her to secrecy, whereof she consented unto him, saying, "What shall be the recompense of whoso goeth with thy letter and bringeth thee
an answer thereto?" He bowed his head for shamefastness before her [and was silent]; and she said to him, "Raise thy head and give me thy letter."
So he gave her the letter and she took it and carrying it to the princess, said to her, "Read this letter and give me the answer thereto.".? ? ? ? ? Get
thee to patience fair, if thou remember thee of that Whose issues (quoth the Merciful) are ever benedight. (89).Daughters, The Two Kings and the
Vizier's, iii. 145..? ? ? ? ? Pardon of God for everything I crave, except thy love, For on the day of meeting Him, that will my good deed be..? ? ? ?
? Unto me the world's whole gladness is thy nearness and thy sight; All incumbent thy possession and thy love a law of right..Ye chide at one who
weepeth for troubles ever new, iii. 30..? ? ? ? ? b. Story of the Eunuch Kafour xxxix.? ? ? ? ? b. The Fakir and his Pot of Butter dccccii.I am filled
full of longing pain and memory and dole, iii. 15..?STORY OF THE KING AND HIS CHAMBERLAIN'S WIFE..? ? ? ? ? The best of all religions
your love is, for in you Are love and life made easeful, untroubled and sincere..When the king heard this, he bowed [his head] in perplexity and
confusion and said, "Carry him back to the prison till the morrow, so we may look into his affair.".When it was eventide, the king summoned the
vizier and bade him tell the [promised] story, "Hearkening and obedience," answered he. "Know, O king, that.Quintessence of Things, The King
who knew the, i. 230.
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